
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Catherine McNicollCatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 10/9/2017 5:16:38 PM
Subject: Re: Caretakers Day

​Yes, but not the details. I'll forward to Darryl


From: Catherine McNicoll
 
Sent: Monday, October 9, 2017 4:58 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: FW: Caretakers Day 
 
Danny, do you know what this is about? It was sent to the LT Gov email.
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 
From: Jeanne Seymour [mailto:jeanneseymour07@gmail.com] 
 
Sent: Monday, October 09, 2017 2:28 PM
 
To: Lt. Governor's Office 
Subject: Caretakers Day
 
It was mentioned in the July 20th meeting there would be a Caretakers Day? Has it been scheduled? If so what 
is the date? Best regards.
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